
ANNUAL REPORT OF THE SAN ANGELO ISD SHAC 

2019-2020 

 

The mission of San Angelo ISD School Health Advisory 
Council is to advise and advocate to the Board and 
administration that the students of SAISD will be provided 
with accurate, relevant, and age appropriate educational 
programs that will motivate them to live healthy, happy, 
and productive lives.   

The majority of the SHAC’s members are parents of 
students enrolled in the district.  Members are generally 
appointed/approved by the Board.  The group acts 
collectively in providing advice to the Board in areas 
regarding health and safety issues within the district.  
Membership:  Mercyla Fly, Shannon Baker, Angelique 
Cervantes, Lavonne Winburne, Lanna Hubbard, Bonnie 
Guess, Luis Urteaga, Christy Waterhouse, and Jason 
Henry (parent and SAISD member).  SAISD members:  
Rebecca Cline, Mark Baker, Melissa Schumpert, and 
Kathy Jordan. 

Meetings are held at least 4 times per year.  Following are 
the dates of SAISD’s council meetings:   October 17, 
2019; January 23, 2020; March 25, 2020 (cancelled due to 
COVID 19); and April 23, 2020 (cancelled due to COVID 
19). 

 



Activities/Accomplishments for 2019-2020: 

 Minutes posted to the SAISD website under Health 
Services 

 Bleeding Control stations were state mandated for 
each campus.  Employees have been trained using 
the Stop the Bleed program.  All kits are in place and 
were donated by the Concho Valley Regional 
Advisory Council. 

 Other safety improvements include additional 
cameras and upgrade to digital radios. 

 Betty Teston with the Texas Hunger Initiative reported 
their feeding program was a success over the 
summer. 

 Six new RN positions and four medical assistant 
positions were added to the Health Services 
Department for this school year.   

 Immunizations are within the 95th percentile at the 
state level. 

 All screening results are now entered electronically in 
the district computer system for easy access. 

 The West Texas Hunger Summit was held at 
Education Service Center on 2/27/2020. 

 KIDS Marathon and Little Olympics were scheduled 
for April, but cancelled due to COVID 19. 

 The March and April meetings were cancelled due to 
COVID 19. 

 


